        PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 8th December 2009 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman), Tim McMahon (Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Peter England, Cllr Tony Wilcox, Anthony Brown, Roger Hart, Melanie John, Mike Jones and Graham Rennie.
Apologies for absence were received from: Christine John (Vice Chairman), Jemma John, Anne Weatherall, Lesley John, Cllr Carolyn Fortune, Jerry Rose, Cllr Liz Cook and Mike Cook. 

The Chairman welcomed the members to the December meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland C A; then went on to ask if everyone agreed that minutes of the 10th November 2009 meeting were an accurate account of the proceedings. Tim McMahon proposed that the minutes should be accepted as published, and Roger Hart seconded his proposal.

Alleviating the Treowen Road residents’ parking problems
Cllr Tony Wilcox was able to confirm that the restriction on the parking of vehicles after the ‘build-out’ on the east side of Treowen Road between 6.00 a.m. and 6.00 p.m. has now been lifted, much to the relief of the residents.
P&BCA’S application to have land at the western end of Military Road declared to be a town or village green

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that no objection to our application has been lodged with Pembroke Dock Town Council to date. The matter will be discussed at the next meeting of the council on Thursday evening, 10th December 2009.

Repairs to the wall in front of the Macken’s Hill garages now in progress
It was reported that council workers were replacing and repointing brickwork during the afternoon prior to the P&BCA meeting.

Hope that a polite notice will bring relief to an Elizabeth Court resident
A resident in one of the bungalows in Elizabeth Court that are reserved for elderly people has complained that local youths regularly practise their football skills by kicking a ball against the wall of the bungalow. Cllr Tony Wilcox said that the council will erect a polite notice saying that football practice should be confined to the nearby large grassed area they have set aside and maintained for that very purpose. 
A possible delay to the work of widening Stranraer Road

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that PCC Highways Department will widen Stranraer Road by taking a one metre strip from the grass verge on the north side; however, owing to the mounting pressure on the council’s budget, the work is likely to be delayed for a while. Stranraer Road is presently just 4.5 metres wide, and the residents’ vehicles are closely parked along its south side. A one-way traffic flow system, from east to west is in operation. 
P&BCA to apply for membership to TPAS Cymru
The Secretary once more asked for two members who are able to devote some time to representing the P&BCA at TPAS Cymru meetings. TPAS will organize and facilitate three meetings per year where tenant representatives will discuss tenant participation and increase tenants knowledge and skills through information sharing and training sessions. Lesley and Melanie John have agreed to represent the P&BCA and other Pennar tenants at the regional meetings.

Treasurer’s report 
Tim McMahon reported that taking into account the recent PCC grant of £301. 60 P&BCA funds presently have a credit balance of £902.74.
Cllr Tony Wilcox proposed that in recognition of his services over the past year, the secretary, Ron Selby, should receive an honorarium of £50.00 from P&BCA funds; this could also help to defray such incidental expenses with the production and distribution of the minutes of the P&BCA meetings etc. Cllr Maureen Colgan seconded Tony’s proposal, and Treasurer Tim McMahon said he will make a cheque to that amount.    
Other business

The Pennar Christmas decorative lights competition
The P&BCA will once again be awarding prizes for the best decorated home and the best decorated window in Pennar and Bufferland. Cllr Maureen Colgan, Chris John, Roger Hart, Cllr Tony Wilcox and Mel John have been appointed to act as judges for the competition, and they will meet at 7.00 p.m. on Tuesday 15th December to begin their long trek around Pennar and Bufferland.
The winner of the best decorated home will be awarded a lunch for four people to be enjoyed at the Pennar Golf Club, and the winner of the best decorated window will enjoy lunch for two people at the same venue.

The P&BCA loses a long time member

It was reported that Paul Jenkins passed away last Friday, 4th December. Tony Wilcox will send a bereavement card expressing our members’ condolences to his mother Sylvia, who lives in the Broadmoor area.
Invitation for an officer from the Pembroke Dock Fire Service to address our CA

Cllr Tony Wilcox suggested that the P&BCA should invite someone from the Pembroke Dock Fire Service to address one of our meetings on the subject of the prevention of fires and fire risk in the home, the fitting and need for regular testing of smoke alarms, and related matters. 

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.25 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 12th January 2010 at 7.30 p.m.
